Registratio	n Report												
Report Ge	10/8/2024 17:59												
Topic	Webinar ID	# Registered	# Denied										
Dane Cour	991 9336 0099	6	0										
Attendee D	Details												
First Name Last Name		Phone	How do you plan o	Which petition number	Do you support	Do you wa	ant to speal	k?					
Chad	Lawler	6084691542	Zoom	RHS Budget Amendmer	Support	Yes, I wan	t to speak.						
Bob	Wipperfurth	608-692-8119	Zoom	RHS Staff person and fo	Support	Yes, I wan	t to speak.						
Rafael	Tudor	7738582468	Zoom	RHS Budget Amendmer	Support	No, I do not want to speak, I do not want to speak, but I am available to answer questions							
Renee	Lauber	608-577-9997	Zoom	attending the meeting	Neither support	I do not want to speak, but I am available to answer questions							
Robert	Procter	(608) 283-6762	Zoom	J	Support	Yes, I wan	t to speak.						
Erika	Bach	6127353404	Phone, Zoom	J. Amendments: ZLR-O	Support	No, I do no	ot want to	speak					



October 7, 2024

CITY OF STOUGHTON

207 South Forrest Street Stoughton, Wisconsin 53589 (608) 873-6677

Re: Budget amendment 1 - New RHS Staff person

Budget amendment 2 - Outreach and Education Campaign

To Whom It May Concern:

This is a letter of support for two Dane County Budget amendments for the purpose of implementing the Regional Housing Strategy, in the Planning Department. These positions are needed to increase the fine work and overwhelming task of addressing the housing shortage in Dane County.

As one of several hundred Dane County leaders, I committed almost a year to help develop the Regional Housing Strategy Report. We all know this problem will not go away but will continue to grow, making it more elusive to solve. Without financial support, much of this document will likely sit on a shelf and collect dust instead of being implemented.

The staff needed in the Planning Department will develop technical assistance, training, communication, education and support to help municipalities provide opportunities for the growing number of Dane County residents. Addressing housing strategies in Dane County is vital for neighborhoods and the economy.

The City of Stoughton fully supports and is willing to provide resources as we can to make the implementation a success.

On behalf of the City of Stoughton, thank you for your consideration.

Jun Swodley

----Original Message----

From: Engelberger, Michael < Engelberger.Michael@danecounty.gov>

Sent: Monday, October 7, 2024 7:38 PM

To: Doolan, Michele < <u>Doolan.Michele@danecounty.gov</u>>; Bollig, Jerome

<bollig.jerry@danecounty.gov>; Kroning, Jeffrey <
Kroning.Jeffrey@danecounty.gov>; Postler, Don

<<u>Postler.Don@danecounty.gov</u>>; Ritt, Michele <<u>Ritt.Michele@danecounty.gov</u>>

Cc: Violante, Todd < Violante. Todd@danecounty.gov >; Parry, Olivia < Parry. Olivia@danecounty.gov >

Subject: ZLR-O-01 and ZLR-O-02

Hello Chair Doolan and ZLR committee members,

I urge you to approve ZLR-O-01 and ZLR-O-02 in their entirety and recommend them for approval to the Personnel and Finance committee.

These are both part of a culmination of over two years of hard work and are highly recommended by the Dane County Regional Housing Strategy effort lead by Dane County. One of the highest priorities to increase much needed affordable housing in Dane County is a coordinated effort to change and update residential zoning codes uniformly within our municipalities to increase our capacity and close the gap of our very real housing shortage problem. Housing costs will continue to skyrocket as long as there is a shortage and it is severe here in Dane County. We are very short staffed and we need to address this crisis sooner than later as the housing crisis continues to worsen. Adding the position as outlined in ZLR-O-01 will help accomplish this.

In addition we need to implement our marketing plan to expose the need for increasing the amount of housing currently being built in our county and squelch some of the misinformation to make residential developments and smart growth more palatable to the public allowing for quicker turnaround time to build projects. This is a winning solution for the whole community. ZLR-O-02 accomplishes this. Thank you for your time and consideration!

Michael Engelberger
Dane County Board Supervisor District 35 Public Works & Transportation Committee Chair
1101 Giles Street
Stoughton, WI 53589
608-444-5990
Engelberger.Michael@danecounty.gov

Good afternoon,

I have registered for the meeting tonight at 6:30 p.m. However, I may not be finished with my Windsor meeting in time so I would like to go on record in supporting the following. Additional RHS staff to help with updating local residential zoning codes, budget amendment # ZLR-O-01

Outreach and Education Marketing Campaign, budget amendment # ZLR-O-02

Olivia has done and excellent job in this area and it is a topic that has broad support in Dane County which doesn't happen very often. I have served on the RHS Committee and see firsthand on how these Budget Amendments would be helpful and money well spent in my opinion.

Best Regards,

Bob

Bob Wipperfurth
Village of Windsor President
(608) 505-1270
rwipperfurth@windsorwi.gov
Population 9,758
www.windsorwi.gov

